
South County Federation Resolution  

December 8th, 2015 

New Police Station for South County 

 

 

 

Whereas, in November of 2015 a $100 million referendum on the November election ballot was 

approved with a portion of those funds to construct a new Police Station and Animal Shelter in 

the South County area; 

 

Whereas, the South County area is currently covered by both the Franconia Police Station for 

areas east of I-95 and the West Springfield Police Station for areas West of I-95 illustrated in 

map below: 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

Whereas, a visible and easily accessible location of a Police Station plays an important role in 

the community, acts as a deterrent and quick response time by Police Officers 

 

Whereas, many Fairfax County Board Supervisors have office space co-located in Police 

Stations 

 

Whereas, the South County Federation has requested, and Supervisor Elect Dan Storck has 

agreed, to have office space and hours available in the South County area 

 

Whereas, the South County Federation welcomes a Lorton Police Station as a major addition to 

the Lorton community and signifies the continuing growth of a community 

 

Now, therefore, be it resolved, the South County Federation submits the following 

in support of the Police Station. 

 

1. We request that the South County Federation be given an opportunity to work with the 

County in determining the best location and name of the Police Station 

 

2. We request that the South County Federation be given an opportunity to contribute to 

design and architectural concepts on the structures that will become icons of Lorton 

 

3. The Police Station have office & meeting space available 

 

 


